
Winter Haven Vice-President’s Report 
 
Diana Laraway began her role as the Science Lab Assistant position on February 11. The new 
OPS Science Lab Assistant position will be filled by next week.  
 
The screening committee for the Administrative Assistant I position will begin reviewing 
applications next week. The committee members will convene for their first meeting during the 
week of March 2nd.  
 
Lyndon Belfon reported that the two new chillers have arrived, but awaiting installation. 
 
JDA…Spring enrollment is 950 unduplicated headcount and 138.1 FTEs. This is an increase of 
approximately 200 students from last spring. 
 
Melvin Thompson won the Distinguished Administrator Award given by Phi Theta Kappa 
International Headquarters. This makes him one of the top 30 administrators that work with our 
organization. 
 
 
 
  


